|

Toronto

» District East Regional Office, 140 Borough Drive, Toronto, ON M1P 4N6
School

Board

November 25,2016

Dear Parents/Guardians:

I am writing to inform you that on November 23, 2016, the Board of Trustees of the Toronto District
School Board (TDSB) made a number of decisions regarding the Program Area Review for the York
Mills cluster of schools. The changes are outlined below.

Grade Changes:

a) The junior elementary schools (Denlow PS, Dunlace PS, Harrison PS, Owen PS and Rippleton PS),
with the exception of Armour Heights PS, become JK to Grade 5 schools

b) Broadlands PS becomes an SK to Grade 5 school.

¢) St. Andrew’s JHS and Windfields JHS become Grade 6 to 8 schools.

d) With corresponding school name changes being, to St. Andrew’s Middle School and Windfields
Middle School.

e) York Mills Cl becomes a Grade 9 to 12 school.

Shift in French Immersion Pathways:
a) The pathway for Broadlands PS, Dunlace PS and Owen PS be Windfields MS for Grades 6 to 8.
b) The pathway from Don Valley MS and Windfields MS for Grade 9 be York Mills Cl for Grades 9 to 12.

Shift in Extended French Programming:
a) The Extended French program be phased into Denlow PS for Grades 4 to 5 and out of Dunlace PS.

Attendance Area Changes:

a) The Armour Heights PS and Owen PS shared attendance areas become part of the Owen PS
attendance area with the pathway to St. Andrew’s MS and York Mills Cl.

b) The Denlow PS and Rippleton PS shared attendance area becomes part of the Denlow PS
attendance area with a corresponding change to the intermediate attendance area from St.
Andrew’s MS to Windfields MS and the pathway to York Mills Cl.

¢) The Ledbury Park E & MS and St. Andrew’s MS shared attendance areas become part of the St.
Andrew’s MS attendance area while keeping current secondary pathways intact.

More details about the nature and timing of changes are included in a summary of the student
accommodation and program plan for each school in the review. Go to: goo.gl/oC8de1.

| would like to thank all parents, guardians and community members who dedicated their valuable
time to participate in this review process. The decisions reflect the input that we received.
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Please be assured that students will be supported through the transition process so they can continue
to be successful. A team of principals, staff and parents is already working on transition plans.

If you have any specific questions or concerns about your child, please contact the school principal. If
you have any questions about the review process, please contact me at 416-396-9182 or at
kathleen.garner@tdsb.on.ca.

Sincerely,
Kathleen Garner cc:  Gerri Gershon, Trustee Ward 13
Superintendent of Education Alexander Brown, Trustee Ward 12
Ken Lister, Trustee Ward 17
English This document contains important information. Please take it to someone who can read
English or to your School Office so that they can arrange for an interpreter or translation.
French Le présent document contient des renseignements importants. Veuillez le montrer & une

personne qui comprend I’anglais écrit ouau bureau de votre école qui prendra les
dispositions requises pour engager un interpréte ou un traducteur.

Chinese WXHESEEERM, BREHIRE XN A BREERR A F RN ZRD B

(Simplified) o . e Nor
P R BB BB AR R — O F R RBE R,
Farsi L oditsi Ladh gl 13 U bl gy 38 o el 48 a8 51 Gl cund age callhia s sla S e o
LA Qi 3 O GG o 1y pa e S U dyp ((CBAESE) dete a4y 1
Greek To mapov éyypago WEPIEXEI ONUAVTIKEG TTANpoQopies. AWOTE TO OE
Kdamolov rou diafdadel kai Karavoei ayyAikd 1} amotabeite oTo ypageio
Aie0Buvong Tou ZXoAtiou oag, To OTMoio Ba PPOVTIOEI VA OAG TTPOCPEPEI
uTnpPECieg digppnveiag f pETdppaong.
Korean ol EXole o8 I B0 UYaLict HolE 2i2 + Ue AFHA =S
H5t7LL &t AFF Aol 7HA{7HA AL HHAHE F M EElD HAlL.
Spanish Este documento contiene informacion importante. Por favor lléveselo a alguien que

pueda leer ingles o a la oficina de su escuela de manera que ellos puedan hacer los
arreglos necesarios para proveerle los servicios de un interprete o de un traductor.
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